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Follow your dreams! 

7 Dec  Swimming Program - Oasis 

8 Dec  Community BBQ Breakfast 

15 Dec  Presentation Assembly 

16 Dec  Last day of school T4 for 
   students.  Movie/Fun Day 

19-20 Dec        Staff Development Day 

27 Jan  Staff Development Day 

30 Jan  Staff Development Day 

31 Jan  Students return for T1 23 
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Upcoming dates to remember……. 

December Birthdays 

3 Dec -  Katie 

7 Dec -  Adelaide 

 Happy Birthday! 

Dear Families, 

Welcome Hayley Epthorp! 

It is with great joy that I introduce to you the newest 
member of our community.  

Hayley Isabelle Epthorp was born at 11:27am on Friday 
25th November. A beautiful sister for Ashton and 
Savannah, congratulations to Mrs Epthorp and all the 
family. 

Our children, along with our lovely Day Care friends, 
had a wonderful introduction to their future playmate 
from her proud brother and sister. Hayley looked very 
comfortable snuggled into Ashton's arms. 

 We all can't wait for a cuddle in person! 

Community BBQ Breakfast - Thursday, 8th December 

We look forward to seeing you all next Thursday 
morning for our community BBQ breakfast. 

Warm regards 

Sarah    

Sarah Allen - Principal 

 

 

 

 

Students now have a dedicated fridge on the Library 
Verandah to store any lunchbox items that need to be 
kept cool during the summer months. 

mailto:macdonaldv-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Last Friday our students joined Maroota Public School 
for the final week of the Robotics Program.  What a fun 
interactive learning experience they have all had! 
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Parents - Please note: 

The last day of school has 
changed for students for Term 
4, 2022 and will be:   

Friday, 16th December, 2022 

Staff will continue to be on 
school grounds in meetings 
on Monday 19th and Tuesday 
20th December, preparing for 
the 2023 school year. 

We have purchased lots of new lego for students to do 
building - our own Lego Masters! 
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Students were very excited to discover that Ms Allen had 
purchased two new fish for our pond yesterday. 

They were carefully acclimatised at the top of our waterfall and 
then released into our new pond. 

It was decided to call them “Carrot” and “Noodle”. We can’t wait 
to see them grow and thrive in this beautiful environment. 
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PIANO AVAILABLE FREE  

TO OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

Will need to be moved/transported at own cost. 

Please contact the school on 4568 2120 if you 

have any further enquiries. 
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ADVERTISEMENT SPACE AVAILABLE! 

Would you like to advertise your business to our 
local school community in our school newsletter? 

Please contact Mrs Stafford at the school email:                 
macdonaldv-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or                            

phone: 4568 2120  

Your support is greatly 
appreciated! 

A big thank you to the following individuals and 
businesses for their generous donations for our 

Presentation Day ceremony.   
 

Thank you to… 

Hawkesbury City Council 

Ms Robyn Preston, NSW State Member for 
Hawkesbury 

Ms Susan Templeman - Federal Member for 
Macquarie 

Mrs Susan Walker 

Ms Joan Opbroek 
 
 

Our students are encouraged by the generosity of local 
business and community groups who have seen the 
value of promoting the pursuit of excellence.   Your 
support of our school is very much appreciated. 

If any local businesses would like to support our 
Presentation Day Ceremony, we would be most grateful 
to receive a donation for the purchase of book vouchers 
as prizes for our students or towards the cost of our 
ceremony.  Donors will be acknowledged in our 
program and our school newsletter.   

If you are interested in becoming a donor (from $20 for 
a book voucher or assistance towards costs) please 
contact Mrs Stafford or Mrs Smart in our:  

School Administration office  

Phone: 4568 2120. 
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MACDONALD VALLEY PUBLIC 

SCHOOL P&C NOTICEBOARD  

COMMITTEE 
 

President 

Simone Butler 
 

Vice President  

Susan Walker & Ieva Aboltins 
 

Secretary 

Dominique Epthorp 
 

Treasurer 

Tanya O’Neill 
 

Uniform Coordinator 

Ieva Aboltins 

 

 

 

Our P&C meetings 
are held once a 

term on a Monday 
in the Library.   

 

Our next P&C 
meeting will be held 
in Term 1 2023 at a 
date to be advised.  

 

ALL WELCOME! 

 We are very proud of our 

students’ achievements in 

external events & 

competitions and are 

committed to recognising their 

achievements, however, this cannot 

happen unless we are informed.  Please ring 

us or send us something in writing if your 

child or a group of students achieve success 

in external events so we can recognise their 

achievements in our weekly newsletters. 

Mrs Stafford/Mrs Smart                          

(School Administration Managers) 

Macdonald Valley Public School is willing to support advertisements for local businesses and community functions for our youth, 
however parents will need to assess for themselves the quality of products and services advertised and the suitable management 
of functions attended by their children. 


